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Court Fields School 
What’s Happening: Information for Parents, Carers & Families 

25th November – 01st December 2019 
 
A Message from Mrs Matthews 

Not much from me today as I have a rather lovely story to tell, that was 
passed on to me by our local PCSO Simon Bramley.  Two of our Year 11 
boys, Owen and Callum, were making their way through the town on their 
way to the Sports Centre. A PCSO alerted the boys to the news that a 
child was missing. The boys were asked to keep their eyes open. 
Nearing Wellington Park the boys spotted a child and were quite 
confident it was the one who was missing from the description given to 
them. Callum spoke to and distracted the child, whilst Owen informed the 
police of their whereabouts. When the police arrived to collect the missing 
child, the child attempted to run away and Owen held on to the child and 
allowed the police to collect and safely deal with the individual. 
PCSO Bramley called them local heroes and I would like to echo his 
thoughts and congratulate them on their actions.  Well done to both of 
you. 

 

Road Safety 

In response to student and parent feedback about our 

students being road safe, we have taken some year 7 

students out to support the Speed Safety Checks outside 

of school. Students learnt the purpose of the checks, how 

they work and the best way to keep themselves, and 

others, safe. Thank you to PCSO Bramley and the traffic 

police for their support.  
 

Sporting News! 

It’s been a great week of sport for Court Fields students. A 
number of fixtures were played with many students ending up 
winning their matches.  
 

A great U14s County Cup football match was played by the 
boys against Crispin School. The final score was Court Fields 
6 Crispin 0. The next game will be a National Cup game v 
Torquay Grammar. Well done to Man of the Match Jon W. 
The boys also played some sublime football, defeating a 
strong Castle School side in the final with a 2-0 win. The boys will now represent 
Taunton and District Schools at the County finals on Wednesday 4th December.  
 

A great under 14s Girls Football match was also played against Chilton Trinity. The 
final score was Court Fields 12 Chilton Trinity 0. Well done girls, especially Kenzie who 
was Woman of the Match. Onto the quarter finals!  
 

Court Fields boys played another great football match 
against Crispin School winning 12-2. It was a solid victory 
with some scintillating football that sees us through to the 
last 16. Well done Oliver S who was Man of the Match.  
 

Last but not least, Court Fields boys had a fantastic result 

in the Badminton going through to the County Finals to 

represent Taunton and District Schools. Well done to Kylan, 

Ned, Kai and Ashton! 
 

Parent Evening dates, Years 8 to 11 

The dates for Parents Evenings have all now been added to the diary, information on when you can book for them 

will be added to the parent bulletin when we have it. The dates are as follows:  
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Year 9 Parents evening – 4pm, Thursday 12th December 2019 

Year 10 Parents Evening – 4pm, Thursday 30th January 2020 

Year 8 Parents Evening – 4pm, Thursday 12th March 2020 

Year 11 Parents Evening – 4pm Thursday 02nd April 2020 

 

Parent/Community Forum – December  

We will hold our Parent/Community Forum for parents, on Tuesday 17th December, starting at 5.30pm.  Members 

of the community, such as police and other One Team members are also invited to attend from 6.15pm.  We 

anticipate the evening will end at 7pm. Please notify the school office if you will be attending so that we can ensure 

enough refreshments. 

 

SEND Space 
An event is taking place on Wednesday 11th December at 1pm at Wellington Youth 
Centre for Parents and Carers of children with Disabilities and Special Educational 
Needs.  
 
SEND Space will be a drop-in group, run by experienced Parents and Professionals 
and supported by Court fields Pre-school, and everyone will be welcome to come 
along to discuss or share experiences as well as knowledge, strategies and 
resources, in a comfortable and friendly environment. There will be activities for 
children as well as refreshments. There will be a cost of £2 per attendee just to cover 
hosting the event.  
 
Revision Sessions for PPE’s 

For the next month we will be running a number of revision sessions to help your child achieve their very best in 

their forthcoming PPEs. We are also offering several NEA (Coursework) catch up sessions to make sure your child 

is supported to complete their NEA on time. Below is a timetable for these sessions and all students are welcome 

to attend. Please can you discuss the timetable and planned sessions with your child and encourage them to attend. 

Your child will know which options they study and therefore can explain options A-C. Mr Williams has also visited 

all Year 11 tutors this morning and explained, however if you have any further questions regarding the revision / 

coursework sessions please do not hesitate to contact Mr Dudley or Mr Williams. 

 

Week 1 – Option Subjects (Week Beginning 25/11/19 & 09/12/19) 

Option A - Monday Option B - Tuesday Option C - Wednesday 

Art Art Computer Science 

Food & Nutrition Computer Science French 

Geography Food & Nutrition Geography 

Health & Social Care Geography History 

Information Tech Health Social Care Performing Arts 

Music History Spanish 

Design Technology OCR PE  

 Spanish  

 Design Technology  

 

Week 2 – Core Subjects (Week Beginning 02/12/19 & 16/12/19) 

Monday - English Tuesday - Maths Wednesday - Science 

 
Events This Week and Coming Soon 
02 December    Ski Trip Evening Meeting 
12 December    Year 9 Parents Evening 
16 December   Student Christmas Lunch 
17 December   Parent Forum – 5.30pm 
20 December   End of term early finish at 12.45pm 


